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Leva, Anthony F (City Council)

From: Torrence, James (City Council)
Sent: Saturday, February 15, 2025 2:16 PM
To: Susan Warren; Cohen, Zeke (City Council)
Cc: Photini Sinnis; Master, Maggie  (City Council); Blanchard, Zachary (City Council); Jones, 

Jermaine (City Council); Leach, Faith (Mayor's Office); Leva, Anthony F (City Council); 
Mead, Nancy (City Council); District 7 Staff

Subject: Re: Authorization of the Midtown Community Benefits District

Thank you for your message. I confirm receipt, and Council Services staff will add your email to the bill 
file to ensure your comments are included in the public record. 
 
 
James Torrence, J.D. 
Baltimore City Council, District 7 
100 N. Holliday Street 
Baltimore, Maryland 21202 
O: 410-396-4810 
E: James.Torrence@baltimorecity.gov 
 

From: Susan Warren <sbwarren@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 13, 2025 8:09 PM 
To: Cohen, Zeke (City Council) <Zeke.Cohen@baltimorecity.gov> 
Cc: Photini Sinnis <photini.sinnis@gmail.com>; Master, Maggie (City Council) <Maggie.Master@baltimorecity.gov>; 
Blanchard, Zachary (City Council) <zachary.blanchard@baltimorecity.gov>; Jones, Jermaine (City Council) 
<jermaine.jones@baltimorecity.gov>; Torrence, James (City Council) <James.Torrence@baltimorecity.gov>; Leach, Faith 
(Mayor's Office) <Faith.Leach@baltimorecity.gov> 
Subject: Authorization of the Midtown Community Benefits District  
  
CAUTION:  This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.   
Reminder:  DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that 
the content is safe.  Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by 
emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov 
Dear Sir,  
 
I am a 25+ year member of the Mount Vernon community who is currently serving on the MVBA board of 
directors. I own property at 700 Washington Place. 
 
I have seen the early success of Midtown fade into layers of supervisors who are not on the streets and 
workers who have little incentive or oversight to provide excellent service. The core mission of Midtown has 
been lost in bureaucracy-building and lax supervision. 
 
This has resulted in dirty sidewalks, gutters, tree wells, weeds, overflowing corner trash cans, and residents 
throwing garbage on sidewalks. 
 
Greening seems to be limited to assisting with tree planting a few times a year. 
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Security services — evening patrols that call 911 if problems arise — are non-existent, or difficult to see. 
 
Instead, Midtown has pursued art events and business revitalization projects, often times without the support 
of the Midtown neighborhoods or the Midtown board. 
 
As part of the authorization, I, and my neighbors, want a REFOCUS on the mission of Midtown: clean, green, 
and safe communities. We would like all funds available to be directed to this mission, with minimal staff to 
provide supervision and support. 
 
Thank you for your attention. Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Susan Warren 
sbwarren@hotmail.com 
443-604-7310 


